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OVERSEERS OF: 
 
 
 
 
 

LIVING WORD TOPICS- 

January 27, 2019 
 “Behold, All Things Have Become New” 

A New Name 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OTHER MISSION WORKS 

OVERSEEN BY THE K. E. CHURCH: 

 
*MISSOURI INSTITUTE OF  

BIBLICAL STUDIES, GHANA  

 

*EAST AFRICA SCHOOL OF 

BIBLICAL STUDIES 

JANUARY 27, 2019 

BULLETIN  

RAY’S REMARKS:  
 

 Hello brethren!   

Brother Bill and I were blessed by God and made it safe to Ghana. It is good to be 

here and to see the brethren once again and to know that they are all well and 

continuing in the work of the Lord. Thanks for all the prayers concerning our journey.   

We had busy day today. After a peaceful rest we went out shopping most of the day 

through heavy traffic. We had to buy a lot of the supplies for all the students that are 

coming. Brother Williams has also done a wonderful job making preparation, so that 

many things were already done when we got here. However, it was a great blessing 

to spend the day together and to get many of the things we need. Tomorrow will be 

more of the same, but we will also be making preparation for our first day and 

orientation which will take place on Friday. All of the students are supposed to arrive 

by Thursday evening so we can begin Friday morning.  We are looking forward to a 

great day together this coming Friday.    

Please keep all this preparation and the next days in your prayers. What a great day 

this will be for the Missouri Institute of Biblical Studies, Ghana, as well as all of us as 

we start the second official class of this year. God is good! 

I want to again thank my K.E. family and let you all know how much I love and 

appreciate you. You have been such an encouragement to me and the work here.   

You have also allowed me to see that the work here continues on and that our 

investment in the work of God is overseen well that we might do all things here to 

glorify our Creator. Brethren, we all know that there are souls everywhere who need 

the gospel, so we need to do our part at home and everywhere in the world. I am 

thankful to be a part of a congregation that is accomplishing the whole package, with 

God first in all things.    

I was also thankful to hear that we got the baptistry refinished. Despite the temporary 

inconvenience of the smell, it is something that has been needed for a long time.  

Thanks to brother Clay for organizing this and getting it done.   

I will be posting daily updates about the trip on Facebook, otherwise I will be writing to 

you again more next week in the bulletin.    

I love you all. Please continue keeping Bill and me in your prayers. May God bless us 

all as we continue to do His Perfect Will all over the world!     

                                                                                   *  Ray Sullins*      

 

 

 

THE LIVING WORD PROGRAM 
 

Sunday morning at: 
7:30 A.M.  

KOLR – Channel 10 
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ELDERS’ CORNER:            

 Our thoughts and prayers are offered on behalf of Ray 

and Bill as they are far away in Ghana. Their purpose 

for going is to make sure that the next full intake of 

students begins as scheduled and is properly set up for 

the next two years. Sixteen students will begin their 

studies shortly. The school in Ghana has developed now 

into a full-time school that will provide faithful gospel 

preachers not only for Ghana but many surrounding 

countries soon. Our brothers will be back February 2nd.  

As most of you know, our building was broken into this 

week on Tuesday morning at 3:10 a.m. The police did 

come and by using our security cameras we were able 

to identify the person who broke into our building. He 

did steal some items but nothing of real importance.   

We are sorry we had to cancel the Wednesday 

evening services but the toxic smell from the 

fiberglass refinishing of our baptistry was too strong 

for us to be in the building. Everything should be back 

to normal by Sunday morning. We now have a 

baptistry that will last for many years to come. The 

work had to be done because repairing the leaks no 

longer worked. Thank you for your understanding. 

Remember our Elders/Men's meeting that will be held 

on March 2 at 4:00 in the afternoon. We ask as many 

of you who can come to be present. We need your 

input on many important decisions to be made soon.   

Don't forget our loved one who are dealing with many 

health problems. They need prayers, cards and visits.  

Hope to see you all at all our services.   

•                                                  Jerry & Gary  

 
 
 
      

                  
                           

PRAYER LIST 
 

MEMBERS:  
Maegan Sanders – MRI results showed her brain tumor shrinking  

Alma Palmer – Recovering from a fall- bruised her head and hip. 

Ray Sullins & Bill Heavin – In Ghana helping w/start of classes. 

Marissa Scharold – Prayers for a safe & healthy pregnancy. 

Rachel Sullins – Fell and injured her wrist and cut her face. 

Reva Lewallen – Receiving treatments for her back. 

Wesley Ewing– Neck brace till mid-February. 

Robbie Heavin- Recovering from surgery. 

Marge Langston – Asthma making her recovery slower. 

Shirley Blades, Freda Fielder, Erma Folsom, The Gardners, 

Deanna Giles, Jan Green, David Guiheen, Ken Lee, Mary Mainor, 

Wanda McElfish, Mary Patchell, Donna Rothermel, Leon Wake. 
 

IN ASSISTED LIVING & HEALTH CARE FACILITIES: 
Jeannie Bradley-Woodland Manor1347 E Valley Water Mill Rd#A-10  
Evelyn Long- Maple Wood- 1146 E. Lakewood #1 65810 

Lucy McGinnis–Woodland Manor1347 E Valley Water Mill Rd (03) #B26 
  

OUR HOMEBOUND:   
Pat Bailey, Ruth Brownlow, Mary Gazette, Earlene Owens, Alma 

Palmer, Bonnie Turner 
 

FAMILY & FRIENDS OF OUR MEMBERS: 
Gene Shellabarger, Julie Fielder’s dad – hospitalized in Columbia. 

Jerry Ridenour,Wanda’s bro-in-law– Arteryt too blocked for a valve. 

“Sis”, Betty Layton’s friend in OK. Diagnosed with stomach cancer. 

Lavon Arnold, Betty Layton’s 6 yr. old great-grandson- behavior prob. 

Ruby White,watches the LWP-has lung cancer-asks for family prayers. 

Ginnie Grimm, Mary Patchell’s daugh. - Receiving treatment-Mayo Clinic.   

Stormie Patchell, Mary’s granddaughter–pray for her bible study. 

Edith Thrasher, Deanna Giles’ mom – in Ozark Riverview Manor.  

Tammi Simmons -John & Donna Rothermel’s niece – has cervical cancer. 

Alma Schmidt – Marge Langston’s friend-recov. from cancer surgery.  

Linda Caldwell, Jennifer Koontz’s mom- endometrial  cancer. 

Rick Griffiths,Wanda’s son-in-law, Has many health issues & dialysis. 

Darlene Osborn, Angi Moody’s mom – neck fracture. 

Mark McClure, brother of Rosemary Medley – diag. with pancreatitis.  

Jackie Mardon, Jeanna’s aunt (CA) cancer & obedience to the Gospel.  

Paul Hyde, Bob’s dad  Failing health-receiving home Hospice Care. 

Mary Long –Anita’s sis-in-law –CMH nursing home Rm.#105 (Bolivar). 

Caleb Blades, Shirley’s grandson – needs continued prayers.  

Darrell Snow, Brinda Duncan’s brother – lung cancer. 

Marilyn Snow, Brinda’s sister-in-law – having health problems.  

Allen Fischgrabe pray for his continued health (kidney transplant). 

Mona Page-Rose Mary Medley’s sister-continuing home rehabilitation. 

Laura Acton, Susie’s daughter-in-law- cancer 

Robby Ross, the Lee’s friends’ son (OK)- prostate cancer.  

Spencer Grenup, Evelyn Long’s renter’s brother-accident- paralyzed. 

Linda Smith, Donetta’s friend in St. Louis- heart & lung problems. 

Betty Morrison, former member of K.E. -several health concerns.  

Pat & Regina Woods, former members at K.E. – Health concerns. 

Judy Grant, Friend of many-undergoing treatment for colon cancer. 
 

Teresa Clark, Ken Chorice, Judi Davis, Amy Jo Garretson, Leah & Carson 

Hamm, Ron Hass, Pearl Hollan, Anna Ray, Janice Rogers, Adrian, Kristen & 

Alexis Smith, Danny Wheeler, Ann Wilson. 

  

  

  

SUNDAY, JANUARY 27, 2019 
 

 
MORNING WORSHIP:  
Welcome:  Mark McCarty  

Sermon: Brent Green  

Song Leader: David Robison 

Opening Prayer: Dwayne Green 

Scripture Reading: David Fielder  

Closing Prayer:                        Larry McCarty 

 

SUNDAY EVENING SERVICE 5 PM: 
Song Leader: Andy Heavin 

Opening Prayer: John Cobb  

Sermon:  Brent Green 
Closing Prayer: David Robison 

 

LORD’S TABLE – JANUARY: 
Casey Rice Diego Villarreal 

Jason Scharold T-Roy Hass 

Charles Williamson Isaac Hoffman 

James Cartwright Matt Koontz 
 

PM LORD’S TABLE:     Bob Hyde 

  Dylon Wake 
   

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 30TH - 7 PM: 
5TH WEDNESDAY – ALL IN AUDITORIUM 

 

 

DRIVERS FOR JANUARY:  
Sunday Morning:   Mary Patchell 

Sunday Evening:   Mary Patchell 

Wednesday Evening:   Charles Williamson 
 

 

 

OUR RECORDS ~  1/20/19 
Sunday Bible Class                                         112    

Sunday Morning Worship        146 

Sunday Evening Worship                                                     118   

Contribution      $3736.02                   

           

Wednesday Night 1/16/19   107 

 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

IN “SEARCH” OF THE LORD’S WAY 

Sunday – 7:00 A.M.  KOLR  10 

JANUARY 27, 2019 

“BELIEVING JESUS” 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Live streaming of classes and services: 

kecoc.org 
 

 

 UPCOMING K.E. EVENTS: 
Jan !27 – Secret Sisters draw names in room#9 after morning 

services. Please have your info sheet filled out & given to Sarah. 

Jan 29 – Tuesday Ladies 10AM in the fellowship room. 

Jan 30  - Fifth Wednesday Devotional. 

Feb 2 – Ray & Bill scheduled to return home from Ghana. 

Feb 3 – Elders’ & Men’s meeting – 4 PM.  Attendance encouraged. 

Feb 9–Men’s Breakfast: All Ladies invited Sign-up in the foyer. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

THANK YOU: 
Thank you, Pat and Larry McCarty, for again counting and 

putting labels & seals on all 599 BIM newsletters last 

week (and for the 419 ones for Zambia you did in 

December.) We don’t say thank you often enough for the 

years you have done this good work. You are appreciated 

and loved for all the works that you do! 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

 

            2 Ken Lee 

          5 Alma Palmer (95) 

          5 Samuel Cartwright  

          5 Silas Cartwright 

               6 Stowan Hass   

        16 Mary Patchell  

        16 Naelith Hass 

        19 Lynette Hoffman 
        20 Bill & Barbara Keeton 

        22 David Falls 

        23 John Rothermel 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

              ATTENTION LADIES: 

All ladies of the congregation are cordially 

invited to the February Men’s Breakfast 

Saturday, February 9th at 8 AM, Please sign-

up on the foyer table if you plan to join us!  

Elder on Call for January: Gary Dalton 

 

     SECRET SISTERS DRAW NAMES 

      THIS SUNDAY, JANUARY 27TH  

Please give your completed information sheet 

to Sarah Cartwright beforehand.  

 

 


